
A REGULAR meeting of the Board of Public Safety was held on Thursday, 

January 13, 2021, at 9:00 a.m. in the second-floor conference room of City Hall, 82 

Main Street, Hornell, NY 

 

PRESENT:  Honorable John J. Buckley, Mayor, Commissioners David Parmley 

& Scott Richardson, Fire Chief Frank Brzozowski, Neighborhood & Facilities 

Director Bud Burdett, Police Chief Ted Murray and Dep. City Clerk Tina Lee. 

 

ALSO PRESENT: NONE 

 

ABSENT: NONE  

 

BY: Richardson/Parmley 

RESOLVED, that the minutes of the last meetings held December 9, 2021 

be approved as read. 

Carried – Ayes all  

 

BY: Richardson/Parmley 

RESOLVED, that the Reports of Fire, Ambulance, Codes and Police be 

approved as read. 

Carried – Ayes all 

 
Resolutions: None 

 

BY: Parmley/Richardson  

RESOLVED, that claims in the amount of $441,504.60 be approved and 

paid as audited. 

Carried – Ayes all 

 

Miscellaneous: 

 

Mayor Buckley discussed the Maple City Softball application that was submitted 

for the upcoming season.  All agreed to approve the application and the clerk will 

send a letter to notify the organization. 

 

Chief Brzozowski said they have been conducting COVID testing clinics at the Art 

Center at least once a week for the last few weeks and they have had few positive 

tests.  The results are forwarded on to the County. 

 



Bud Burdett submitted and explained the Codes yearly report.  Numbers are up 

from last year, phone call numbers were higher because of the building being in 

lock down. He also discussed the issue of tenants leaving garbage behind that has 

become an on-going problem. 

 

Ted submitted his yearly drug arrest report, explaining that other drugs are being 

laced with Fentanyl. The department used thirty-eight (38) vials of Narcan this 

year on nineteen (19) people.  The D.I.V.E.R.T. program, started last year, had 

twenty-seven people enrolled. 

 

Mayor discussed the possibility of a St. Patrick’s Day parade.  This is an 

“unsponsored, unorganized” parade that has not been held the past two years due 

to New York State restrictions.  

 

By:    Parmley/Buckley 

RESOLVED, that there being no further action, the meeting was adjourned 

at 9:36 a.m. 

Carried – Ayes All 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

________________________ 

Tina Lee, Dep.City Clerk 


